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IN THE PITS 
by Mike Laible 
 

The January meeting had at least 20 in 
attendance.  It was a good meeting and 
several business items were discussed.   

First we talked about field enhancements and 
field monitors.  The field enhancements are 
moving right along and should be complete in 
the next month.  This gets our pavilion in 
good shape.  We still have to think about 
some of the ruts and sealing the runway in 
the near future.  I will order a couple of 
canopies to have as spares.  Thanks to Brian 
for getting all the work done. 

The field monitors are volunteer members 
that just keep an eye on the field and makes 
sure the trash, weeds, etc are taken care of.  
The February monitor is Hank Ramm, March 
is Jerry Litjen, and I took April. 

The next two items discussed were about the 
Iron Mike Swap Meet and the Warbirds over 
JSC. 

The Iron Mikes swap meet has been moved 
to March 17th.  We had a conflict (should I say 
bumped) from the March 24 date.  We have 
the Blue Bonnet pavilion for March 17th.  
Same as usual, Charlie will make some 

coffee and $5 to sell or buy.  Jerry Litjen is 
the point of contact for this event. 

The warbirds over JSC is the second item 
discussed.  We will need volunteers for 
concessions and other items.  Biggest item is 
what we will get for a raffle item.  In the 
minutes are the volunteers that have 
committed to date.  More to come. 

Finally, on the last page is a photo collogue of 
the year end Christmas party.  Taz does a 
great job of taking photos, but for the last few 
months I had to bug him ñwhere are the picsò.  
He kept on saying I sent them, nope donôt 
have them.  Well sure as heck they were in 
my spam folder.  I guess ATT updated the 
spam security and put TAZ in spam.  I 
assured him that he was not SPAM. Hee, 
Hee. 

Well, I am sure glad 
the warbird event isnôt 
this week.  It will take 
till April to dry up.  I 
am sure minnows and 
tadpoles are growing 
in the Lake JSC.   

Godspeed and safe landings, 

 

Mike L. 

 

 

The R/C Flyer 
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JANUARY MEETING 
by Mike Laible 
 

Last monthôs meeting was our yearly Model 
of the Year event.  This year we had three 
models for Model of the Year.  I was hoping 
more would show up, but we ended with 
three.  The vote was tallied, and my Giant 
Corsair won by a hair.  Waltôs P-47 came in 
second and Hanks model was a close third. 

The first set of pics are my giant scale Top 
Flite Corsair.  This model was framed up by 
my Dad and I fiber glassed and painted the 
bird.  The markings are John Glenn Corsair 
with me taking the liberty to add the 
friendship 1 logo from his Mercury voyage. 

 

 

 

This pic is Hank Ramm and his Wee Devil.  
This model is a kit from Retro RC.  Hank 
made some tail mods on this model and looks 
like it flies great.  One of the interesting things 
is Hank made the wheels from balsa stock.   

 

 

Next up was Waltôs P-47.  Walt says that it 
has gone through a couple of tough battles 
and needed major repairs.  He hit some flak 
and it took out a prop.  The ground crew 
worked feverishly to get the new engine 
installed prior to the next sortie.   
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The three amigos.  

 

The meeting was well attended, and 
everyone seemed to have fun.  Come on out 
and enjoy the meetings.  Something is always 
going on. 

JANUARY MINUTES 

Minutes of 1-11-2018 

Guest 

None 

New business: 

Brian advised that present bank (Chase) 
makes you pay for deposit slips @ $40.00 per 
book.  He would like to move to JSC for ease 
of use and less expensive. Motion made by 
Joseph Schmidt to move from Chase to JSC 
as per Brianôs recommendation. 2nd by Hank 
Ramm. Vote was unanimous to accept 
recommendation. 

Discussion 2 Fire Extinguishers were 
mounted under power table. Two were 
accidently used but we have extras. 

Date for our Swap meet conflicted with JSC 
event, so we were bumped. Discussion and 
agreement that we will move to 3-17. We 
should probably Change to Second or Third 
Saturday for future events. We will continue 
with $5.00 Sell or Buy entry fee. Jerry said he 
would get burritos to sell at event and Charlie 
will bring Coffee pot. Brian will make new 
flyers with correct date of 3-17 and distribute 
as well as pick up old flyers. (flyers on 
website) 

New Business-War Birds over JSC event 
discussed.  4/28 Flyers are out. Mike will put 
on webpage.  

Assigned tasks: 

Brian and Ken White Registration 

 Larry and Jerry will handle Traffic and 
parking 

 Brian and Larry Flag Demo 
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 Charlie Teixeira flight line 

  Open - concessions 

Discussion of possible shirts for sale 

Discussion of possible ATV to get downed 
planes. 

Discussion of lawn mowing for event 

Discussion of possible Fun fly in May 

Field Monitors appointed. Hank Ramm ï Feb, 
Jerry Litjen  -March, Mike Laible ï April and 
the rest are open!!!! 

Discussion of how to handle frequency Pins.  

SPECIAL THANK YOU to all involved in 
making the charging tables and portable 
stands 

Old Business: 

We donôt need no stinking old business. 

Membership: 

Membership ï have about 40-50 members 
signed up and need to send email reminder 
for re-up. 

Safety: 

Joe Schmidt ï Nothing to report but to be 
safe. 

Treasures report: 

Treasures report as of 1-18-2018 $6197.96 

Announcement/Show and Tell: 

 

Model of the Year: 

Mike Laible with Walt breathing down my 
neck. 

 

 

 

MODEL OF THE YEAR - 2017 
by Mike Laible 

Mike Laible and his Top Flite giant scale 
Corsair 

 

 

WHATS UP AROUND THE CLUB 
by Mike Laible 

 
Whatôs up around the club.  As I have 
mentioned before, this section is dedicated to 
any pics or info members can send me.  If 
you donôt send me anything 
(mrlaible@sbcglobal.net) you will be forced to 
listen to me.   

Anyway, here we go.  Letôs install and mask a 
canopy.  The picture below is my P-47 
canopy installed.  I just love those size 0 lag 
screws.  Place them about .75ò apart and 
they look great. 

 

Now after canopy is installed, you need 
frisket paper and a NEW xacto blade.  I 

mailto:mrlaible@sbcglobal.net
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always laugh at myself.  I have a box of a 
hundred blades that is at least 10-15 years 
old and I still try to get an extra cut from old 
blades.  Toss it!!! Get a new one. 

 

 

Cut a piece of frisket paper and make sure it 
is sealed around edges, bigger than the piece 
you are cover (clear on clear does not show 
up on pics very well). 

 

Once this is done, lightly etch around the 
window and peel.  I was having a rough time 
seeing the clear on the clear canopy so for 
the rear of the canopy, draw a cheater line on 
the frisket paper.  Much easier to cut. 

 

 



 
The R/C Flyer - Page 6 

Line to help me see the edges. 

Canopy is completely covered and ready for 
panel lines.  Next article I will show the panel 
line method.   

P-47 ñElsieò is taking shape.  On another note 
I have contracted someone to build a B-25 in 
the bones.  He has already started and is 
excited.  I am doing the ñQuitchò which flew in 
the pacific.  James Bina senior flew the plane 
and I am in contact with James Junior talking 
about the plane.  He is very excited and is 
just honored. 

Till next time, Godspeed and safe landings, 

Mike 
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